
Indiana State Fair
2PM Weather Forecast

Wednesday, August 4, 2021

Current Satellite Imagery:

2PM Synopsis: Temperatures have risen to around 80F early this afternoon with partly 
cloudy skies. We are still not anticipating any precipitation threats today with winds 
generally remaining on the light side 4-8 MPH. Dew points are in the 50s today with relative 
humidity values in the low 40s which should allow for a pleasant day overall.

Hazardous Weather Alerts: None

Hour by Hour Forecast:
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5-Day Rain Map:5 Day Forecast Discussion: We are continuing to stay consistent with our 

forecast the next several days. We continue to expect dry conditions with mostly sunny 
skies the next few days, generally light winds and lower humidity values. As we work into 
Friday, more southerly flow develops which should - along with increased humidity – aid in 
an isolated storm risk. This is looking very minor at this time with most – if not all – of the 
day dry. We kept a small risk Saturday, but it looks to have slightly lower chances overall. 
With stronger southerly flow Sunday (more gusts to 15 MPH) scattered storms may 
develop. Temperatures will also increase into the low 90s with heat indices into the low-
mid 90s Sunday/Monday. Highest chances for rain the next 5 days are to the northwest 
with no washouts expected. Activity generally looking scattered.
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Long Range Forecast Discussion & Scenarios: There are very little weather concerns today/ tomorrow before minor chances arrive Friday through the weekend.  Temperatures 
will be on the increase as well through the weekend with heat index values approaching close to the mid 90’s F by Sunday.  Into early next week, scattered hit and miss chances 
will be possible daily along with an uptick in both temperature and humidity.  It seems likely that Heat Index Values in the mid to even upper 90’s will be possible early next week 
as well.  As for the rain chances into next week, they currently do not look like washouts, but more of summertime pop up thunderstorms in the afternoon. It’s worth watching the 
middle of next week for slightly more widespread storm risks given the higher consistency among ensemble members in the outcomes below for some rain accumulation. That 
said, we’re a week out so we’ll have to fine tune this risk as we get closer. The ”extreme values” show the potential if caught under a scattered thunderstorm.  


